
The Office of  

Senator Wlnsvey E. Campos 
Oregon Senate District 18  
 

VOTE EXPLANATION ON SB 614A APRIL 19, 2023 

To: Lori L. Brocker, Secretary of the Senate 

Dear Secretary Brocker, 

For the record, my “No” vote on SB 614A on Tuesday, April 18th, was due to concerns I have 
around the language in Section 1, Subsection 2 (lines 12-13 of the bill), which exempts law 
enforcement from constraints described in Section 1 in lines 6-8 of the bill, if 

“…the information was collected and maintained for any other lawful purpose, including but 
not limited to, activities carried out in accordance with ORS 133.741.” 

This language is overly broad in its expansion of the exemption to civil liberties protections and 
expands the bill past what I understand to be its intended purpose. I believe this subsection 
should be amended in the House of Representatives to address only the appropriate change in the 
law within its needed scope. 

If these changes are made in the House of Representatives, I would be happy to have the 
opportunity to support the amended version of SB 614 on concurrence. 

Thank you, 

 

 

Senator Wlnsvey Campos   
Oregon State Senator, Senate District 18 
Pronouns: She/Her/Hers 
Aloha, Beaverton, Hillsboro  
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